
From: Beverly Smith <BeverlySmith@schouse.gov>
To: Wilkins, SamSwilkins@ohr.sc.gov

Eckstrom, Richardreckstrom@cg.sc.gov
Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
Condon, BillBill.Condon@sto.sc.gov
Mike ShealyMikeShealy@scsenate.gov
Kara BrurokKaraBrurok@schouse.gov

Date: 5/13/2013 1:47:38 PM
Subject: RE: Search Committee for State Auditor

Kara and I are available tomorrow 8:30 – 10  or anytime Friday.  We are apprehensive about committing to Tues-
Thurs because of session, a full committee meeting and our workload.  However, if Tues- Thursday  is the best time 
for everyone else we will try and make it work.  
 
Beverly
 
From: Wilkins, Sam [mailto:Swilkins@ohr.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2013 10:56 AM
 
To: Eckstrom, Richard; Soura, Christian; Condon, Bill; Mike Shealy; Beverly Smith; Kara Brurok
 
Subject: RE: Search Committee for State Auditor
 
Search Committee,
Unfortunately, we were not able to arrange a conference call for this afternoon.  Can you give me some other times 
this week that you would be available for a conference call?  Thank you.
Sam
 
From: Wilkins, Sam 
 
Sent: Thursday, May 09, 2013 10:34 AM
 
To: Eckstrom, Richard; Soura, Christian; Condon, Bill; Mike Shealy [MikeShealy@scsenate.gov] (MikeShealy@scsenate.gov); 
Beverly Smith (BeverlySmith@schouse.gov); Kara Brurok (KaraBrurok@schouse.gov)
 
Subject: Search Committee for State Auditor
 
Search Committee,
Would it be possible to have a brief conference call on Monday afternoon, May 13, to see where we are on 
candidates, interviews, and interview questions?  If so, please let me know what times would work for you.  Thanks.
Sam
 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail and any files transmitted with it contain information from the SC Budget and Control Board’s Human Resources Division 
which may be confidential or privileged. It is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the named addressee, you 
should not disseminate, distribute, or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail from 
your system and destroy all electronic and hard copies of the communication, including attachments. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this e-
mail are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the SC Budget and Control Board.
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